
 

   

   

 

NEWSLETTER OF SUMMERLAND SPORTS & CLASSIC CAR CLUB INC.NEWSLETTER OF SUMMERLAND SPORTS & CLASSIC CAR CLUB INC.  

THERE WILL BE A MEETING ON 4th NOVEMBERTHERE WILL BE A MEETING ON 4th NOVEMBER  

 

 
MEMBER CONTRIBUTIONS of material for publication are encouraged and greatly appreciated. Preference will be given to original material. 
 

COPYRIGHT of all material herein remains with the creators /writers /photographers /artists /other contributors, as per Australian copyright law and 
the Berne Convention.  If you plan to reproduce any content, please acknowledge Accelerations as the source. 
 

DISCLAIMER:  Views and ideas expressed within Accelerations may exhibit some editorial independence, or may be those of contributors, and do 
not necessarily represent the official opinion of Summerland Sports & Classic Car Club. 
 

You are invited to join us: 
 

Summerland Sports & Classic Car Club invites members of the following clubs to attend any SSCCC events.  
Club registrars are requested to list our events in their clubs’ day book. 
 

If you are planning to attend, please advise our President so we expect you. This helps with catering and other  
arrangements. 
Clubs: Ballina Classic Vehicle Club; C.ex Coffs Sports, Touring & Classic Car Club; Grafton Vintage Motor Vehicle Club; 
North Coast Street Machines; Northern Rivers Classic Car Club; Northern Rivers Vintage & Veteran Car Club; Gold Coast 
Antique Auto Club;  Mt Warning Historic Auto Club; Rover Car Club of Queensland. 

 

   

   

  

N O V E M B E R   2 0 2 0  

If not claimed, PLEASE RETURN to: 

PO Box  761, Lismore, NSW 2480 
Please tell us if your address changes 

 

Happy Birthday 

Mike McIntosh for 

the 29th October. 

Rumour is that its a 

special birthday this 

year and “halfway 

to a big one!” 
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GUIDELINES FOR CONCESSIONAL REGISTRATION (CLUB PLATES)  

Member must be financial. Vehicle has to be at least thirty years old. 

Vehicle must be inspected by the Club Registrar at least once each year  (RMS pink slip is acceptable). 

Minimum insurance cover of Third Party Property Damage. Full Comprehensive is recommended,   

proof of cover must be provided to Registrar prior to initial registration or renewal. 

RMS has introduced a new program that will permit the use of approved vehicles for personal purposes 

for 60 days in the year, in addition to attendances at authorised Club Outings. 

Owners will be required to maintain a Log Book showing the date, time and departure location for each 

day that the vehicle is used. (Failure to maintain an accurate and up-to-date daily record could mean    

severe consequences for the member and our club!) 

 Eligibility of your vehicle (s) may be reconsidered if the following vehicle attendances are not met :- 

 One Vehicle – Must attend three Club events each year. 

 Two Vehicles – One vehicle must attend one Club event & the other vehicle two Club events each year. 

 Three or more Vehicles – Each vehicle must attend one Club event each year. 

 Any variation from these rules, for acceptable legitimate reasons, will require prior Club approval. 

 Non-compliance can result in registration being cancelled. The Club cannot afford the risk of the 

 system being abused and the subsequent loss of the benefits of these worthwhile concessions 

 for other Club members.   REGISTRAR - Jason Crimmins 0423 042 271 

OFFICE BEARERS FOR 2020 CLUB YEAR 
 

PRESIDENT David Hughes PO Box 814, Alstonville 2477 0429 006 225 

     
VICE PRESIDENT David Besson PO Box 5204 02 6672 6620  

   Murwillumbah South, 2484  0412 561 805   

SECRETARY Barry Granatelli 29 Conte St 02 6621 7835 

    Lismore 2480 0414 817 223 

TREASURER Sue De Paauw 1McInnes Lane 02 6683 2740 

    Tuckurimba 2480   

REGISTRAR Jason Crimmins Lot 105 Jersey Drive 0423 042 271 

    North Casino 2470  

MAGAZINE EDITOR Fiona Gordon 26 Godfrey Place 0431 984 410 

  Alstonville 2477  

Assistant MAGAZINE                 
EDITOR 

Shirley Bryce 625 Wardell Rd,  02 6628 3443 

  Alstonville 2477  0412 866 199  

Email - summerlandsportsclassiccarclub@gmail.com    (DEADLINE FOR NEXT ISSUE 20/11/2020) 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/SummerlandCar       

Website:  http://shannons.com.au/club/carclubs/summerland-sports-classic-car-club/   

PUBLIC OFFICER Robert Lovell 58 Beaumont Drive,  02 6621 9682 

    Lismore 2480 0427 257 190 
PUBLICITY OFFICER David Gordon 26 Godfrey Place 0412 311 828 

    Alstonville 2477  
Jeff Johnston 4 Windsor Court 02 6624 5962 EVENTS COMMITTEE 

Executive plus :-  

 

 

  Goonellabah 2480 0419 006 302 
Terry Goldman 12 Kookaburra Terrace 02 6624 7043 

  Goonellabah 2480 0429 380 381 

Ken Bryce 625 Wardell Rd,  02 6628 3443 

 Alstonville, 2477 0401 635 534 

Winton Brocklebank 5 Nixon Place, Lennox Head, 2478 0418 278 466 

LIFE MEMBERS 

Barbara Hodgson, Jim Hodgson, George Jensen, Marj Jensen, Meryl Lovell, Robert Lovell, 

Brian Sidney, Heather Sidney, Helen White 



 

3  

3  

MONTHLY MEETING OF THE SUMMERLAND SPORTS AND CLASSIC CAR CLUB INC. 

Held at Lismore Workers Club                                                                                            7
th

 October 2020 

  

Meeting Opened: 7.30 pm                                                                                              Chair: David Hughes 

         

Present: George & Marj.Jensen, David & Fiona Gordon, Brian & Heather Sidney, Barry Granatelli,  

Jeff Johnston, Sue de Paauw, Robert & Meryl Lovell, Ken & Shirley Bryce, David Besson, Gayl McKay, 

Jason Crimmins, Rod Johnston, Steve Craven, Jeff & Julie Snow, Jim & Barb Hodgson, David Hughes, 

Terry Goldman, Ray & Lynda Lovett, Tim Thearle. 
 

Apologies, Alan & Lucky Howard, Christine McNall, Jim Butler, Richard Swinton, Marion Thearle. 
 

Minutes of the March Meeting: That Minutes circulated to Members in ‘Accelerations’ be accepted as 

true and correct. Motion: B.Granatelli / J.Johnston. 

 

Correspondence In / Out: As separate listing.           

Motion: That correspondence tabled and action taken by the Secretary by ratified –  

B.Granatelli / T.Thearle. 
 

Treasurers Report: As at 30/09/20 

Motion: That Treasurers Reports as read, be accepted as true and correct. S. de Paauw / K.Bryce. 

  

General Business 

 

Members Passed Away 

President David spoke to the Meeting regarding the passing of Anthony Simes after a considerably long 

illness. Anthony was the son of Member Anne Simes and nephew of Diana and Ray Collingwood. 

 

President David also spoke on the passing of Life Member Bryan White, husband of Helen and father of 

Michelle. Bryan was an extremely active Member of this Club over past years. 

A ‘Memorial Run’ will be staged in the future with Helen and Michelle to attend. 

 

Past Events  

Coffee Run to Evans Head - 8
th

 July - a Good Day – Fine weather in Lismore, Rain in Evans Head,  

 36 Members and 5 Visitors attended. 

 

Sunday Club Run – 19
th

 July – Barry Blanch’s Shed & Christmas in July – Rod Johnston – ‘Some 

amazing stuff in Barry’s shed particularly the amazing machines for making wheels etc, from America. – 

A good lunch at the RSL Club’. - 24 Members, 1 Visitor at the Shed. 17 Members 1 Visitor at Lunch. 

 

Future Events 

Coffee Run 21
st
 October – Mystery Run  2 separate runs planned departing at different times and going to 

different locations – BYO morning teas / snacks - 20 persons permitted per ‘run’ due to Covid 19 

restrictions. 

Christmas Party and Standard of Excellence – 6
th

 December. At Summerland House Farm – refer October 

“Accelerations” 

 

Club Attendance Requirements for vehicles on “Club Plates will not be enforced this year due to reduced 

number of Meetings and Outings / Events caused by Covid 19. 
 

Pepper Grinder – Currently in the possession of Bob Willemse – Ken Bryce to retrieve. 

 

Meeting Closed: 8.05 pm                                             
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REMINDER !  
 

Club Meeting – 4th November  2020 at 7.30pm 
 

Just a friendly reminder, if you are planning to attend the above Meeting and you have 

not advised our Secretary, Barry Granatelli, of your intention, please do so asap and 

not later than  

                              Monday 2nd November 2020 
 

Contact details are - text or phone  0414 817 223  

or email  summerlandsportsclassiccarclub@gmail.com 

 

If you have not contacted us to advise that you are coming to the Meeting and you   

arrive on the night, you might be turned away if numbers exceed those allowed.   

 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

mailto:summerlandsportsclassiccarclub@gmail.com
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COMING EVENTS 

 
 

COFFEE RUN TO BANGALOW—Wednesday 18th November 2020 
 

Jeff Johnston has arranged a coffee run for 20 people to the Cafe/Museum at Bangalow. 
 
He is hopeful we may be able to increase this to 30 people following changes to Covid 
rules shortly. 
 
Also we have amended the date to 18th November as 11th is Remembrance Day. 
 
Full details will be circulated to Members as soon as possible. 

4th November 2020 Social/dinner from 6.00pm at Bistro, at Lismore Workers Club, Keen St, Lismore, 
followed by Meeting at 7.30pm and coffee/drinks afterwards. 

18th November 2020 Midweek coffee run to Bangalow —Details TBA 

2nd December 2020 Social/dinner from 6.00pm at Bistro, at Lismore Workers Club, Keen St, Lismore, 
followed by Meeting at 7.30pm and coffee/drinks afterwards. 

6th December 2020 Standard of Excellence & Christmas party. Details  Page 5. 

9th December 2020  Midweek coffee run. Details TBA 

CALENDAR OF EVENT DATES FOR THE REMAINDER OF 2020. 
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MYSTERY COFFEE RUN—21/10/2020 
 

A simply beautiful day greeted club members as we departed Goonellabah on our recent run. 

We had a great array of vehicles in attendance and we started by heading out towards Kyogle. We then 

travelled along scenic country roads via Bentley to North Casino and onto Summerland Way and to the 

park at the Information Centre at Kyogle. 

Club stalwarts Jim & Barbara Hodgson brought along their latest MG acquisition.  They started, stopped 

& then restarted to get to the finish line with a couple of chaperones. 

Thanks to two very kind gentlemen at the park we obtained a covered area for our morning tea and a 

very enjoyable social get together was enjoyed by all.                         Jeff 

RECENT EVENTS 

Barb Hodgson looks excited to finally be out on a Car Club run again! 

The first group ready to depart 
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COFFEE RUN TO OCEAN SHORES—WEDNESDAY 21st OCTOBER 2020 
 

We arrived at the meeting place in Goonellabah just in time to see the first group set off on their 

run.  It was a perfect day and Sue & Rudy DePaauw had arranged an excellent run for us.  

We drove to Bangalow via Richmond Hill, and then on the Old Pacific Highway and Coolamon 

Scenic Drive to Mullumbimby, picking up one of our group along the way. Heading through 

Ocean Shores, we arrived at the delightful Waterlily Park where we set up under beautiful big 

paperbark trees for our morning tea. Our final members joined us here and a pleasant time was 

had by all. A really enjoyable morning, thank you. 



 

10  

10  



 

11  

11  

 

CONCESSIONAL REGISTRATION DURING COVID19 RESTRICTIONS 
 

Vehicles on Club Concessional Registration may now be used in accordance with the 

RMS Log Book conditions. That is, they may be used for 60 days each year outside of 

any Club events.  

Remember that you must complete your Log Book BEFORE you use your vehicle. 

As it remains difficult liaising with the Club Registrar we continue to suggest that if you 

need to contact the Registrar you can telephone  him on: 

  0423 042 071   

or send your completed form with a stamped return address envelope to: 

 Jason Crimmins,  Lot 105 Jersey Drive, North Casino NSW 2470 

We will address attendance requirements at Club events in future editions of                  

Accelerations. 

 

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR CLUB SPONSORS WHEN YOU CAN 

These businesses have all provided support for our Club, so please remember them 

when procuring goods and services. We understand that they are all still trading during 

these difficult times. 

 INOX SUPREME LUBRICANTS 

 SHANNONS 

 CIRRUS AIRCRAFT 

 BARLOWS OF BALLINA & BALLINA BOLT BARN 

 ALSTONVILLE AUTOMOTIVE SERVICES 

 PLATEAU TYRES 

Note the Lismore Workers Club is now open for dining, so please also support the Club 
as they have been long term supporters of our Club—phone  6621 7401 to book. 

PLEASE also support this magazine by submitting photos, articles, jokes etc so that we 

can publish an entertaining read.   

It is interesting the wide variety of adventures and experiences, car collections and     

restorations etc our Members can relate—just put some of this in writing and send it 

through, along with relevant photos if possible. 

      Thanks  Fiona Gordon (Magazine Editor)  
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  NOVEMBER 

 

 Marg Jensen             Anne & Grant Moehead 
 Lynda Brown  

 
DECEMBER 

 
  

 Robert Lovell        Anne Moehead Phillip & Christine Herne  
  Graham Horne     Julie Snow  
 Bev Scantleton     Christine Herne 
  

     

 

 

 

Club Regalia 

If any members are interested we do have the following club regalia for sale: 

Metal Car Grill Badges $25.00; Cloth Badges $8.00, Sticker Badges $3.00 

Club Name Badges 

If any members wish to buy a club name badge, please contact Sue de Paauw. The badge has a small 

logo, your name and year of joining. You have the choice of a magnetic fastener (quite strong) or a more 

traditional pin fastener. The badges cost $15.00 (pin fastener) or $17.00 (magnetic fastener).  

Club Shirts 

There are two options for club shirts: 

1. a button up chambray shirt (either short or long sleeve) 

2. a grey polyester polo shirt 

If any member wishes to purchase a shirt for use on club outings the procedure is as below: 
 

Chambray Shirt: 

Purchase the shirt from George Gooleys, Lismore; they have all the necessary sizes and can provide 

the best fit. Take the shirt to either Lismore Embroidery (83 Keen St) or to Daleys ( 21 Woodlark St ) for 

embroidering of the logo.  

Bring your receipt for the embroidery to the Treasurer and the club will refund $5.00 towards the cost. 

  

Grey Club Polo Shirts: 

The club has purchased a supply of shirts (Sizes S, M, L and XL) as the manufacturer is discontinuing 

this line. See the Treasurer to check sizes and buy the shirt - price is $25.00.  

Embroidery of the club logo will be done by Lismore Embroidery (83 Keen St, Lismore) for $10.00. 

Please make sure you tell them to do the wording on the logo and name in white. 

Bring your receipt to the Treasurer and the club will refund $5.00 towards the cost. 
 

         Sue de Paauw (Treasurer) 

NOTICES 

https://maps.google.com/?q=83+Keen+St&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=21+Woodlark+St&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=83+Keen+St,+Lismore&entry=gmail&source=g
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A big thank you to Jim Butler of Shannons for obtaining sponsorship for our Club.  

Remember to consider Shannons for all of your insurance needs. 

OUR CLUB SPONSORS 
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Thank you to our Club Sponsor, Barlows of Ballina   

Barlows are a well-established Ballina Business and also trade as the 

Ballina Bolt Barn and we are accredited distributors for  

BREMICK FASTENERS, ECLIPSE FASTENRS, HOBSONS, GENERAL                   

FASTENERS and JAMES GLEN. We carry a large range of high tensile bolts, socket 

cap screws, stainless steel and brass as well as galvanized hexagon and cup head 

bolt nuts. We also carry a large range of flat and spring washers and nyloc nuts as 

well as self drilling screws. 

Engineers supplies are also carried in stock including drill bits, taps and dies, hose 

clamps, sanding and grinding discs, construction fasteners, chemical capsules, 

threaded rod and hacksaw blades. 

We are DAVEY MASTER DEALERS and carry all pumps in the DAVEY range for 

both domestic and farm applications and garden micro- irrigation systems. 

We are also a Wattyl Trade Centre for supply of WATTYL products to Trade and 

Home Handyman painter. 

We are agents for a wide range of suppliers of hoses and super clamp fittings      

including radiator hose, suction hose, pressure hose, petrol resistant hose, car 

heater hose and hose clamps in both zinc and stainless finishes. 

Brass fittings are part of our range and include compression and hydraulic fittings 

and galvanised water fittings, rubber matting, vee belts and a large range of pulleys 

as well as water filters.  

A large range of stainless steel boat and balustrading fittings is carried including 

turnbuckles, saddles, screw eyes, eye bolts, eye nuts, hinges and stainless and 

galvanised wire including products from various chandlery suppliers. 

We are a KARCHER sales and service agent for the full range of Karcher Products.  

We are also the BOC Gas Agent and Gas and Gear suppliers for the Ballina area. 

The Range is endless at Barlows   

1/19 de Havilland Cres     

Ballina, NSW 2478 

Email: barlowsballina@bigpond.com.au 

Phone: 02 6686 2044 

Fax: 02 6686 9561 

BARLOW’S  

HARDWARE MERCHANTS 

http://www.bremick.com.au/
http://www.eclipsefasteners.com.au/
http://www.hobson.com.au/
http://www.generalfasteners.com.au/
http://www.generalfasteners.com.au/
http://www.jamesglen.com.au/
http://www.davey.com.au/
http://www.wattyl.com.au/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.karcher.com.au/aus/welcome.htm
https://boc.com.au/
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